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Brief notes of the Cleveland LMC Limited meeting commencing at 7.05 p.m. on Tuesday, 5 December 2017 at South Tees CCG, North Ormesby Health Village, First Floor, 14 Trinity Mews, North Ormesby, Middlesbrough, TS3 6AL.

Present:
Dr S H M Arifulla

Dr W J Beeby

Dr J Berry




Dr J A Birch


Dr K Chandrasekaran
Dr G Chawla




Dr R Craven


Dr K Ellenger

Dr M Hulyer


Dr E K Mansoor


Dr R McMahon

Dr N Miller

Dr B Posmyk


Dr R F Roberts

Mrs T Rose

Dr S Selvan


Dr P Singh

Dr M Speight


Dr A Terli


Dr J Walker

Dr S Zaman
In attendance:
Ms J Foster: Chief Executive



Mrs J Jameson: Office Administrator



Dr F Kwan: General Practitioner 




Dr Andrea Jones: Chief Clinical Officer for HaST CCG and Darlington CCG

Key Speakers:

Mrs Sandie Hall: Chief Officer/Healthy Living Pharmacy Project Manager



Mr Brent Foster: Independent Pharmacist
*********

Chairman welcomed all board members and Dr F Kwan as an observer. 

Chairman introduced the guest speakers from the Cleveland Local Pharmaceutical Committee (CLPC) Sandie Hall and Brent Foster.
17/11/01
PRESENTATION BY SANDIE HALL AND BRENT FOSTER – CLEVELAND LOCAL PHARMACEUTICAL COMMITTEE. (presentation attached)
· Sandie Hall introduced herself and Mr Brent Foster from CLPC who represent all community pharmacy contractors throughout the region covered by Hartlepool & Stockton CCG and South Tees CCG and discussed parameters of pharmacy work and how GPs and pharmacists can maximise joint working.
· Full presentation is provided with these notes. Highlights included an overview of what LPC were commissioned to provide including: 
· Flu Vaccinations – to selected groups (NHS  to 65 and over, 18-65 with long term serious illness, carers, care workers, and pregnant women or privately to those who request)

· Emergency medication supply within parameters for Bank holidays and weekends 

· NUMSAS (NHS Urgent Medicine Supply Asvanced Service)– NHS 111 referral for emergency medicine (due to end April 2018)
· Stop smoking service

· Substance misuse

· Healthy Start Vitamins – from September 2018 will be from birth
· Sexual Health

· Community Pharmacy Referral Service (CPRS) – from 4 Dec 2017 to 31 march 2018 111 can refer for over the counter care/consultation etc to avoid need for GP referral and add capacity

· Pharmacy services have recently been subject to a funding review; consequentially receiving funding cuts. This, combined with delayed payment issues on sub-contracts, has led to pharmacies considering merging and closing. 
· Potential for joint/improved working discussed included:

· Improving pharmacy/practice interface and communication

· Joint pharmacy/practice bids for work where primary and pharmacy services are involved

· Exploring potential to work with the pharmacy provider company

· Pharmacy access to patient records to manage repeat medication better

· Medicine optimisation – particularly the hospital/pharmacy interface

· Pharmacists recommend alternative medication if they cannot get a certain medication/fulfil scripts – ACTION this was agreed to be something that could be recommended by LPC to pharmacists for action ASAP

· Pharmacists to advice patients to contact the practice where required following medicine reviews rather than advising than practice to contact the patient - ACTION this was agreed to be something that could be recommended by LPC to pharmacists for action ASAP
· Consider joint event around electronic repeat dispensing

· Q – We don’t want to lose experienced and knowledgeable workforce within these mergers/closures, can we work together for opportunities for this workforce?
A- Yes we can work together so we don’t lose these skilled people.

Q – Is there a recruitment crisis within Pharmacy?

A – No we have more pharmacists available then there ever was.

ACTION.

· As highlighted above plus  further exploration of joint working
Mrs Hall and Mr Brent left the meeting at 8.00pm.

17/11/02 
APOLOGIES


Apologies had been RECEIVED from Dr J Canning, Dr El-Sheriff, Dr J Grainger, Mr S Donlan, Dr T Bielby and Dr S Gandhi.

Chairman welcomed Dr Andrea Jones who was previously the Chair of Darlington CCG is now the Chief Clinical Officer for both HaST CCG and Darlington CCG. Dr Jones briefly outlined her role and acknowledged the benefit of working with CLMC, thanking members for their input to date. 
NOTED.
17/11/03
NOTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 5 SEPTEMBER 2017 


AGREED.

· Correct record and duly signed
17/11/04
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE NOTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS

4.1 ACTIONS (attached)
AGREED.

· Members to provide any feedback/comments on actions or request updates/further discussion no later than 12noon on the day of the next board meeting
17/11/05
2018 – 2011 CLMC ELECTIONS
· CLMC 3 year elections take place April 2018 and all board members are required to stand for re-election should they wish to continue on the board  
· CLMC Secretariat will notifying all constituent GPs and board members of elections via email in January 2018 

· Existing board members are encouraged to encourage new members to stand for election or to stand again. It is important that CLMC has a full board (28 GPs) to truly reflect constituent practice views
· Membership and elections for 2018 – 2021 will change slightly with a move away from specific numbers for each LA area towards having a minimum of 1 representative for each LA. This allows a greater scope for Tees wide representation and reflects the CLMC constituent which sees greater movement between LA areas
· The importance of a reflective status mix within the Board was stress with a focus on a mix of partner, salaried and locum GP – an increase in salaried GPs is needed to achieve this
· The importance of skill mix was also highlighted with consideration to wider co-opted members and invited guests

· Discussion around the practicalities of running Executive Committee elections in tandem with full board elections. Proposal was made to extend current executive for 1 year, trusting the current executive are re-elected, to allow stability, increased knowledge of candidates for voting members and the opportunity for new board members to express interest in these roles. This is permissible in CLMC constitution

AGREED.

· Executive elections to run in 2019 (agreed via a unanimous vote of members) 
· 2018 – 2021 election process commence in January 2018 with all members encouraging all GPs to consider CLMC as a portfolio option

· New board configuration to include a minimum of 1 GP from each LA area, greater potential for Tees wide GPs, greater variety in co-opted members to include a practice nurse and invitation extended to Tees federations

ACTION.

· CLMC secretariat to invite nominations for practice nurse representative as co-opted member 
· CLMC secretariat to invite Tees federations

· CLMC secretariat to run election process commencing January 2018

· CLMC secretariat to formally invite current Executive to continue until April 2019 and schedule executive elections accordingly
17/11/06
MOTIONS TO UK LMC CONFERENCE

· Board members considered motions for UK LMC Conference (must be UK wide issues NOT England specific). Many suggestions for proposed including:
· EU employees post Brexit – lack of clarity 

· Border issues / movement between devolved nations – more timely way for GPs to get on performers list
· Appraisal process and minimum sessions for appraisals – consistency across country

· Resources to allow longer appointment times 

· Locum fees and agency working
· Incentives – credit/loyalty scheme for new/trainee GPs to encourage consistency/stability of role and gain more experience 
· Condemn reduction in education budgets

· Importance of substantive posts for newly qualified GPs for continued development
· CLMC Executives will put together the motions for conference and will send out to board members for any amendments. Tight turn around to change any motion, deadline for motions is NOON Thursday 21 December 2017.

ACTION.

· CLMC Executive to draft motions and share with members with comments deadline

· Members to submit additional suggestions no later than 15 December 2017
05/12/07
UK LMC ANNUAL CONFERENCE REPRESENTATION 



7.1 
Attendees at UK LMC Annual Conference 2018 
· CLMC are allocated three seats at the English LMC Conference which will take place on Friday 9 March 2018 in Liverpool. Conference dinner will take place Thursday 8 March in Liverpool.
· Vice Chairman will attend in National Committee role.
AGREED.

· All 3 seats should be filled. 2 representatives are the Chairman and Secretary
· The Chief Executive will attend as an Observer with travel and hotel expense paid by CLMC
ACTION.

· Third representative sought. Board Members to express interest to attend via email to Jackie.jameson@nhs.net no later than Friday 22 December 2017.
7.2
Funding for attendance at UK LMC Annual Conference 2018
· At the CLMC Limited meeting on 12 November 2013 it had been agreed that GP attendees at the LMC Conference should follow GPDF guidelines on reimbursement for backfill or the cost of a locum and that future payments would mirror those of the GPDF.   

AGREED.

· Continue for 2018
7.3 
Out of pocket allowance for attendance at UK LMC Conference 2018 

· Last year CLMC GP attendees had received £50 per day out of pocket expenses while attending the LMC Conference.   Consideration to be given to amount to be paid in 2018.
AGREED.

· Continue for 2018

05/12/08 
Review of Charity Payments - THE CAMERON FUND: Christmas Appeal


· The 2017 donation to the Cameron Fund was discussed.
· The Cameron Fund provides assistance solely to GPs and their dependants in times of need. CLMC pay a donation to the Fund, increased annually by CPI. GPs/practices were able to make individual donations via their website or telephone.
AGREED.

· Donation increase of 1.5% with the amount being made up to the whole pound.

05/12/09
Review of Charity Payments - ROYAL MEDICAL BENEVOLENT FUND: President’s Appeal


· The 2017 donation to the Royal Medical Benevolent Fund was discussed.
· The Royal Medical Benevolent Fund provides assistance to hospital doctors, GPs, medical students and their families in times of need. CLMC pay a donation to the Fund, increased annually by CPI. GPs/practices were able to make individual donations via their website or telephone.
AGREED.

· Donation increase of 1.5% with the amount being made up to the whole pound.

05/12/10
DATES OF LMC MEETINGS FOR 2016 


27 February 2018 



17 April 2018

Committee Annual Open Meeting


22 May 2018


3 July 2018


4 September 2018
Limited Company AGM 


6 November 2018

· CLMC may need change a date of a meeting depending on when motions for conference need to be submitted. 
NOTED.
05/12/11
REPORTS FROM REPRESENTATIVES
· No reports from representatives received.

05/12/12
MEETINGS ATTENDED BY LMC SENIOR OFFICERS (since LMC Board Meeting on 5.09.17)

	11.09.17
	FPM Group Meeting @ LMC Office, Yarm – Janice Foster / Jackie Jameson

	12.09.17
	HaST Primary Care Commissioning In-Committee Meeting @ HaST CCG – Janice Foster

	13.09.17
	LMC Involvement at Leadership @ ST CCG – Janice Foster

	13.09.17
	Clinical Notes Summarising Workshop @ ST CCG – Jackie Jameson

	13.09.17
	SRG Meeting @ ST CCG – Janice Foster

	14.09.17
	TMGG Meeting @ ST CCG – Julie Birch

	14.09.17
	2:2 Meeting @ HaST CCG – Janice Foster / Julie Birch

	15.09.17
	Discharge Home Work Stream – Karen Bowers @ LMC Office, Yarm – Janice Foster

	15.09.17
	GPDF AGM @ London – Julie Birch

	19.09.17
	ST CCG Primary Care Commissioning Committee Meeting @ ST CCG – Janice Foster

	20.09.17
	Elm Meeting @ The Garth Surgery – Janice Foster / Julie Birch

	21.09.17
	Primary Care Meeting @ ST CCG – Janice Foster

	22.09.17
	Stockton Health Care Meeting @ HaST CCG - Janice Foster 

	28.09.17
	Practice Meeting @ Stockton – Janice Foster

	02.10.17
	H&SH Federation Meeting with Fiona Adamson @ Gloucester House – Janice Foster

	03.10.17
	LMC / CCG Meeting @ ST CCG – Janice Foster / Julie Birch

	03.10.17
	CEPN Meeting @ ST CCG – Jackie Jameson

	04.10.17
	RCGP Event @ Newcastle – Rachel McMahon

	04.10.17
	A&E Delivery Board @ North Tees Hospital – Janice Foster

	04.10.17
	NER LMC Meeting @ Washington – Julie Birch 

	05.10.17
	Elm Meeting @ Redcar Primary Care Hospital – Janice Foster / Julie Birch 

	09.10.17
	Practice Meeting @ Middlesbrough – Julie Birch

	10.10.17
	GMC Data Sharing Event – Billingham Forum – Jackie Jameson

	10.10.17
	NHS HaST CCG Primary Care Commissioning Committee Meeting @ Billingham Health Centre – Janice Foster

	11.10.17
	CQC Local Area Interview @ Hartlepool Civic Centre – Janice Foster / Rachel Roberts

	11.10.17
	SHC Practice Meeting – Janice Foster

	16.10.17
	Negotiating Skills Training @ Durham – Janice Foster / Julie Birch / Rachel McMahon

	19.10.17
	LMC Secretary Conference @ London – Janice Foster / John Canning / Julie Birch / Rachel McMahon

	23.10.17
	Primary Care Meeting @ LMC Office – Janice Foster

	24.10.17
	SHC Patient Allocation Meeting @ Riverside Medical Practice – Janice Foster

	26.10.17
	Primary Care Meeting @ HaST CCG – Janice Foster / Julie Birch

	26.10.17
	Monthly Catch up Meeting @ HaST CCG – Janice Foster

	26.10.17
	South Tees Integration – Discharge Home @ ST CCG – Janice Foster

	01.11.17
	DDT LMC Meeting @ The Old Exchange, Darlington – Janice Foster / Julie Birch

	02.11.17
	CLMC Executive Meeting @ LMC Office, Yarm – Janice Foster / John Canning / Julie Birch / Rachel McMahon / Jackie Jameson

	10.11.17
	England LMC Conference @ London – Janice Foster / John Canning / Julie Birch / Rachel McMahon / Shawn Zaman / Bill Beeby

	14.11.17
	HaST Primary Care Commissioning In-Committee Meeting @ HaST CCG – Janice Foster

	15.11.17
	VTS Workshop – Janice Foster / Rachel McMahon / Jackie Jameson 

	15.11.17
	SRG Meeting @ ST CCG – Janice Foster / Rachel McMahon

	16.11.17
	Primary Care Meeting @ ST CCG – Janice Foster

	16.11.17
	GP Federation Member Practice Meeting @ ST CCG – Janice Foster

	21.11.17
	ST CCG Primary Care Commissioning Committee Meeting @ ST CCG – Janice Foster

	22.11.17
	Practice Meeting – Billingham – Janice Foster

	23.11.17
	Violent Patient Meeting @ Birchtree Practice – Janice Foster

	24.11.17
	GP Workforce Conference @ London – Janice Foster / Rachel McMahon

	28.11.17
	Meeting with NHSE (ERS ) @ LMC Office, Yarm – Janice Foster / Rachel McMahon

	29.11.17
	Primary Care Meeting @ HaST CCG – Janice Foster

	05.12.17
	LMC / ST CCG meeting @ ST CCG – Janice Foster / Julie Birch



NOTED.
13
ANY OTHER NOTIFIED BUSINESS

No other notified business.
14R 
RECEIVE ITEMS

14.1R 
Report the receipt of:

GPC News 2 - 15 September 2017 – available on www.bma.org.uk 

GPC News 4 – 20 November 2017 – available on www.bma.org.uk 

14.2R  Report the receipt of:

· Cameron Fund 2017 Christmas Appeal Letter

Dear Colleagues 

Throughout the year we have been able to help numerous GPs and their families who have found themselves in financial crisis – primarily through loss of earnings. Our aim is to tailor financial support to an individual’s situation and, whenever possible, help with a return to work and enable the GP to earn a sustainable income. 

Once again, I need to emphasis just how much the Cameron Fund depends on your generosity. Without this support, we would not be able to continue helping colleagues. Here is a response to our 2016 Appeal: 

“I also received help from the Cameron Fund…I was out of work for almost 2 years due to illness and they were really supportive. We have three children and I was the sole earner so the financial aid was a lifesaver. There was also financial advice given which helped me access the correct benefits and mortgage support payments. An amazing charity, so grateful for the help.” 
Donations from LMCs and individuals account for nearly half of our income each year. Unfortunately, over the past year or two income has dropped, while the financial support the Fund has given to GPs and their family dependents has increased. Therefore, we need to ask everyone to support us with a donation to this year’s Christmas Appeal, so this situation does not continue, and we do not have to take the decision to limit the financial support we provide. 

Please could you to distribute this appeal, and ask all your LMC and constituent GPs to consider giving their support to the Fund again this year? We would be pleased to receive a donation directly into the Fund’s account (CAF Bank: Sort Code 40 52 40, Account No. 00015215) or a cheque if you prefer, or otherwise email david.harris@cameronfund.org.uk 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank those LMCs that have already provided very 
generous donations during the year. Your valuable support will mean we can continue to help GPs and their dependents in times of crisis in the year to come. 

Please remember, if you know of any colleagues who may be struggling financially please suggest they contact us without delay. 
We’d like wish you a happy Christmas and healthy New Year 

Dr David Wrigley Cameron Fund Treasurer

14.3R Report receipt of: 

Resolution Health Centre Procurement - Stakeholder letter

Dear Stakeholder 

Re: GP services from Resolution Health Centre 
In October 2017, NHS South Tees Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) and NHS England conducted a procurement exercise to find a provider to deliver GP services for Resolution Health Centre commencing 01 April 2018. 

This involved inviting suitable providers to bid for the contract. Unfortunately, no providers submitted a bid. Consequently, the CCG has made the difficult decision to close Resolution Health Centre, after being unable to secure a new provider for the service. 

The practice will close on 31 March 2018. The provider and staff have been informed of the decision. 

Our priority now is to ensure that the patients registered at Resolution Health Centre can access alternative primary health care services. Patients will be receiving a letter and we can assure them that there are other practices; including on the North Ormesby Health Village site; where they can register. 

We would like to confirm that patients can continue to access the service up until 31st March 2018. 
If you have any questions regarding the content of this letter, please contact David Steel, Primary Care Business Manager at d.steele@nhs.net or 01138 247 208. 

Yours sincerely 

Alex Sinclair 

Director of Programmes and Primary Care Development 

NHS South Tees CCG
14.4R 
Date and time of next meeting 


27 February 2018, 7.00pm: South Tees CCG, North Ormesby Health Village, First Floor, 11 Trinity Mews, North Ormesby, Middlesbrough, TS3 6AL.
Date……………………………….

Chairman……………………………………
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